JOBS AND HOUSING PROGRAM
ANALYST: APRIL SANDERS

	
	
	Expenditures
	
	Revenues
	
	FTEs
	
	TLTs

	2021-2022 Revised Budget
	
	$33,000,000
	
	$33,000,000
	
	0.0
	
	0.0

	2023-2024 Base Budget Adjust.
	
	($33,000,000)
	
	($33,000,000)
	
	0.0
	
	0.0

	2023-2024 Decision Packages
	
	$18,837,842
	
	$18,837,842
	
	0.0 
	
	0.0 

	2023-2024 Proposed Budget
	
	$18,838,000
	
	$18,838,000
	
	0.0
	
	0.0

	% Change from prior biennium
	
	(42.9%)
	
	
	
	
	
	

	Dec. Pkg. as % of prior biennium
	
	57.1%
	
	
	
	
	
	

	Major Revenue Sources: Federal (COVID), transportation and mobility supports by Metro.

	Base Budget Assumptions: (1) Remove one-time charges, including those related to pandemic response; (2) annualize supplemental changes; (3) update personnel rates.



DESCRIPTION

The Jobs and Housing Program was established by the Council in the COVID 7 budget passed in 2021 and included an appropriation of CLFR dollars for a new initiative to support a jobs and rehousing program for individuals experiencing homelessness.                The Jobs and Housing Program began operations in 2021 to provide temporary jobs, career preparation, housing, and support services to people experiencing homelessness. Program participants receive these services for up to one year so that they can secure permanent housing and exit the homelessness system.  Subsidized jobs may be with King County or other community partners that were selected in two procurement rounds in late 2021 and early 2022.  

SUMMARY OF PROPOSED BUDGET AND CHANGES

The 2023-2024 proposed Jobs and Housing Program appropriation unit is $18.8 million (a 43 percent decrease from the last biennium) with 0 FTEs. 

The proposed budget includes a single technical adjustment that would reappropriate $18.8 million in Coronavirus Local Fiscal Recovery (CLFR) funding for the Jobs and Housing program.  The bulk of these dollars are currently under contract with community-based providers.  To date, 149 individuals experiencing homelessness were enrolled in the program.

KEY ISSUES

No issues have been identified by staff.




